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TO: SENATORS, MEMBERS AND OTHER BUILDING OCCUPANTS 

Parliament House underground car parks–vehicle and pedestrian safety 

1 The purpose of this Circular is to remind building occupants of the need to 
comply with signposted road rules which apply in Parliament House underground 
car parks, including the 20 KPH speed limit. 

2 Recently there have been reports of some drivers not adhering to the 
speed limits in the Senate and House of Representatives car parks. 

3 As well, there have been reports of people driving in the wrong direction in 
the Senate car park in order to take a ‘short cut’ around the traffic islands.  This 
is in contravention of the one way traffic system which is clearly signposted. 

4 Building occupants not complying with these road rules risk their own 
safety and the safety of others.  If necessary, access to the Senate and House of 
Representatives undercover car parks can be de-activated for those who fail to 
comply with these traffic arrangements. 

5 For further information please contact Superintendent Don Crotty on  
extn 5442. 
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